BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES September 9, 2021 5:00 PM
PRESENT: Tim Barnett, Jessica Miller, Erik Lowe & William Droheim
INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Sarah Carr

WELLS APPROVED:

WELLS NOT APPROVED:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED:

DWA APPROVED:
Antonio Saccoccia 29-43
Pond Road Nominee Trust 30-2.14 and 2.15

DWA NOT APPROVED:

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS APPROVED:

Michael Valenti 16-30 (failed)

Calahan William J & Melissa — TRS C/O Red Coat R 8-24
TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT APPROVED:
BEACHES/EM/MDPH:

ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM APPROVED:
ANIMAL/BARN REVIEW FORM NOT APPROVED:

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL APPROVED:

PRIVATE/PUBLIC SWIMMING POOL NOT APPROVED:
Carlos & Sybil Teles 29-86.15- Pool was not approved because it didn’t show the location and
separations of the dry well and septic system.

TRAILER PERMITS APPROVED:

TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:



OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

Covid-19 Update: Discussed the decrease of COVID-19 cases on the island. In the past two
weeks, there have been 121 new cases. There has been a large decrease in the number of tourists
on island.

Septic System Loan Policy: A septic system loan procedure for West Tisbury citizens was
approved by the Board. Previously, no protocol was in place. The draft policy will now be
submitted to the West Tisbury Board of Selectmen for approval.

Susan Carr (Septic system/trailer permit inquiry): Ms. Carr attended the meeting to get her septic
system and trailer permits approved. Her septic system was previously reviewed on a January
14, 2021 Board of Health meeting and was denied approval. The application requested to add a
bedroom to an existing 3 bedroom septic system. The Board reached out to her engineer,
Vineyard Land Surveying & Engineering, to see if it was possible to purchase an enhanced septic
system due to the inadequate size of her lot (.507 acres). No reply was given to the request. The
trailer permit submitted to the Board received tentative approval with no habitation allowed until
the septic system is approved. The trailer would act as temporary housing during construction on
the primary residence.

PERMITS APPROVED:
Temporary Food Establishment Permit: Sweet Bites (Artisan Festival)

PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE
ANTICIPATE:

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED
IN:
OUT:

Minutes Approved: 8/26/2021

BoH Approval: 9/23/21



